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	File ID: 25-0721
	Caption: Resolution approving development agreements for Phases 1, 2, & 3 with The Chalmers, LLC, a multi-family housing development located at 215 Pine Street and 401 3rd Street North, location of the former La Crosse Tribune building. 
	Staff/Department Responsible: Julie Emslie; Planning & Development
	Requestor: The Chalmers, LLC
	Location: 215 Pine Street and 401 3rd Street North, location of the former La Crosse Tribune building
	Summary/Purpose: The Chalmers proposes to construct a three phase, 4-story multifamily development that will take advantage of the vacant lot on 215 Pine Street and the former and now blighted La Crosse Tribune building. The proposed development includes 1 level of underground parking, approximately 260 residential units and approximately 5,500sq ft of commercial space

The Chalmers submitted a formal request for Tax Increment Financing assistance. City staff and the City's financial consultant, Ehlers, reviewed this request and found the project fulfilled the requirements of relevant state statute and the City's TIF policy, to include demonstrating a financial need for assistance. This development agreement outlines the TIF assistance provided to the project.
	Background: The developer submitted their TIF request for this site in October 2023. The Economic and Community Development Commission approved a term sheet outlining the provisions for public assistance at their December 2023 meeting. The attached development agreement follows the structuring outlined in the approved terms, as well as further provisions that are standard for the City's TIF-related development agreements. 

Mostly due to financing considerations, the developer is following a multi-phased approach. Thus, three development agreements have been drafted to align with the three phases proposed by the developer.

	Fiscal Impact: This project is estimated to have an assessed value of $41.7million upon completion of all 3 phases, with $39.3million as new taxable increment. The TIF assistance outlined in the development agreements total approximately $5.9million for all 3 phases. 
	Staff Recommendation: Planning staff recommends approval


